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REMINDERS: 

 Year 1 Open Morning on Monday 16th 
January (8:45-9:15am) 

 Year 4 Open Morning on Wednesday 
18th January (8:45-9:15am) 

 Sign up to After School & Lunchtime 
Clubs on ParentPay! All clubs are 
£20.  

 Molly Rose Foundation: Parent 
Meeting on Thursday 26th January 

Friday 13th January 2023 

Newsletter No. 16 

LETTERS SENT HOME THIS WEEK: 

   KS1 SATs Parent Workshop (Year 2) 

  Y5/Y6 Sportshall Athletics Event 
(Selected children) 

To parents/carers,  

Young Harrow Foundation have developed a new hub for cost of living support on 
their website: www.youngharrowfoundation.org/cost-of-living-support 

 

The online hub, developed by Young Harrow Foundation, lists services that can help 
with things like, mental health and wellbeing, warm hubs in the borough, help with 
accessing food, housing support and low cost furniture providers. 

Send our Year 5 children to Hampton 
Court Palace! Mrs Joshi has set up a 
fundraiser on GoFundMe to get our 
Year 5 children on their school trip to 
Hampton Court Palace! Any donation big 
or small will be a big help & very 
appreciated. Click HERE to donate now! 

http://www.youngharrowfoundation.org/cost-of-living-support
https://www.gofundme.com/f/send-our-school-kids-to-hampton-court-palace?member=24324287&utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_content=undefined&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer&utm_term=undefined
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Dear Grange Community,  

 

Posters are springing up around the school specially designed for Grange. 

They celebrate different types of character strength and are closely aligned to our 
Grange values. 

 

We believe that true strength is strength of character. 

 

To us, education is not simply about Maths and English; it is about becoming the best 
person you can be and living a good life full of confidence and consideration. 

We call this our CC way and a core part of this is thinking about how we can help others 
and how we can help ourselves to live our best lives. 

 

Today a child told me about another child who upset her but she finished her conversation 
with me by saying ‘I forgive him’. 

This was a powerful expression of character strength and Grange values. 

 

We explicitly use words such as forgiveness and kindness and strive to educate our 
children to grow up to make the world a better place through their actions. 

The wonderful posters designed specially for Grange are an expression of these values.  

 

Please encourage your children to look out for them and I will be focussing some of the 
upcoming assemblies on these themes. Please look out for them. 

 

We are so appreciative of the generosity of the wider community who have come forward 
to help fund our Year 5 trip to Hampton Court Palace. The children are loving their 
learning and are looking so forward to the trip. 

 

We have had great learning walks this week and the learning in our school is on fire! 

 

Enjoy the weekend! 

 

Keep reading (remember to aim for your ZPD level – last week’s newsletter article 
explained that more!)  and looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday. 

 

 

 

 

Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 

Collect your FREE pre-packed meal 
with Soul Kitchen x Grange Primary 
School 

When? Every Sunday from 
11:30am to 1pm 

Where? Grange Primary School,  
Furness Road Entrance, HA2 0RJ 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

  

Over the past 2 years, we have strengthened our connections with Barnet 
Football Club and as a result, we have been invited to hold a Grange 
Primary Day at a Barnet FC home game on Saturday 11th February! 
Tickets prices will be hugely reduced to children and parents of Grange 
Primary School for this day only. All children will have the opportunity to 
be a flag bearer for the game too! This means they will be able to wave a 
huge flag around the stadium before kick-off and at half time. Children 
will also have the opportunity to be a mascot for the game and will be 
able to walk out onto the pitch with a Barnet FC player! 

 

Kick off time is 3pm on Saturday 11th February so please keep this 
date and time free if you and your children are interested in joining 
us for the day.  

 

More information will follow via email so please look out for how you can 
sign up for this one-off event! 

 

Kind regards, 

Grange Primary School 

GRANGE DAY AT BARNET FC SATURDAY 
11TH FEBRUARY 

During the summer term, we 
welcomed 2 Barnet FC players into 
Grange across a series of weeks.  

They held assemblies, spoke to 
children and led PE lessons! (left: 
Sam Beard - Defender. right: Mason 
Bloomfield - Striker) 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

  

January is the middle of the winter months so please make sure your 
child is dressed appropriately for school, especially for PE lessons. 
Children will be learning the skills, techniques and tactics of Tag Rugby 
this half term, so many PE lessons will take place outside.  

 

Appropriate clothing for PE this term include: 

Trainers, socks, royal or navy blue tracksuit bottoms, white round-neck  
t-shirt, blue jumper and/or sports jacket.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children will be taking part in PE lessons outdoors as there is more space 
and more opportunities for learning. Teachers will assess the weather 
and if it is too wet or too cold, the children will take part in PE in the 
sports hall. 

  

If you have any questions then please email the school office on 
office@grange.harrow.sch.uk for the attention of Mr Rasheed. 

  

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

  

Your sincerely, 

Mr Rasheed 

Assistant Headteacher 

Grange Primary School 

WARM PE CLOTHING FOR PE LESSONS 
THIS TERM 

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk
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YEAR 5 FUNDRAISER: TRIP TO 
HAMPTON COURT PALACE 

 

 

 

Our Year 5 teacher, Mrs Joshi, has started a GoFundMe to get our Year 
5 children to Hampton Court Palace as part of their topic on Tudors. We 
understand times are hard at the moment, but any donation big or small 
will be appreciated! 

 

Click here if you would like to make a donation! 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/send-our-school-kids-to-hampton-court-palace?member=24324287&utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_content=undefined&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer&utm_term=undefined
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Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 0RY   Tel: 020 8422 5070 

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk      www.grange.harrow.sch.uk 

LUNCHTIME CLUBS 

Y4-Y6 Boys & Girls Ballet Thursday 12-12:30pm 

Y1-Y3 Boys & Girls Ballet Thursday 12:30-1pm 

Y1-Y6 Boys & Girls  
Gymnastics 

Friday 12-12:30pm 

Y1-Y6 Boys & Girls Dance Friday 12:30-1pm 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
Monday 16th January Year 1 Open Morning 

Wednesday 18th 
January 

Year 4 Open Morning 

Monday 30th  
January 

Year 6 Open Morning 

Tuesday 31st  
January 

Year 5 Open Morning 

Wednesday 1st  
February 

Year 2 Open Morning 

Thursday 2nd  
February 

EYFS Open Morning 

Friday 3rd February Year 3 Open Morning 

Monday 13th  
February—Friday 
17th February 

Half term holiday 

Monday 20th  
February 

Children return to school 

Monday 27th March Parents Evening 3:40-
5:40pm 

Tuesday 28th March Parents Evening 1:20-
4:30pm (school finishes  
at 1pm) 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

After School & Lunchtime Extra  
Curricular Clubs 

Week 1  

16 Jan – 20 Jan 

Week 2 

23 Jan - 27 Jan 

Week 3 

30 Jan - 3 Feb 

Week 4 

6 Feb - 10 Feb  

Half Term 

13 Feb - 17 
Feb 

Week 5 

20 Feb - 24 Feb 

Week 6 

27 Feb - 3 Mar 

Week 7 

6 Mar - 10 Mar 

Week 8 

13 Mar - 17 
Mar 

Week 9 

20 Mar - 24 Mar 

 

 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Y4-Y6 Boys Football Monday 3.15-4.15pm     

Y3-Y6 Cheerleading Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y6 Sketchbook & 
Drawing 

Tuesday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y5-Y6 Foodie Club Tuesday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y1-Y3 Handball Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Handball Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y5-Y6 Debate Mate Wednesday 3:15-
4:15pm 

Y1-Y3 Boys & Girls  
Football 

Thursday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y4-Y6 Boys & Girls  
Basketball 

Thursday 3:15-4:15pm 

Y4-Y6 Girls Football Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y5-Y6 Archery (run by 
Superstar Sports) 

Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

If your child attends an after school 
club, you must collect your child at 
4:15pm under the canopy outside the 
dining hall. You will only be able to 
access the school via Welbeck Road. 

All clubs are now available to sign up to 
via ParentPay! Simply login to 
ParentPay, identify the club and make 
the payment. All clubs are £20.  

Your child will automatically be 
allocated a place once the payment has 
been made. You will no longer be able 
to make a payment once the club is full. 
If there is not enough interest for the 
club to be viable, your payment will be 
refunded. 

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk
https://www.parentpay.com/
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SOUL KITCHEN FREE PRE-PACKED MEALS 


